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APRIL 21,2008 700PM,

THE PLEDGE OF ALLEGIANCE. WAS GIVEN BY ALL IN ATTENDANCE.
REV. ERIC HALER, NEW COVENANT WORSHIP CENTER GAVE )i FRAYER,

MAYOR SMALL OPENED THE REGULAR MEETING OF THE COMMON
COUNCIL.

ROLL CALL

SANDY YORK. PRESENT
ANGIE GOODMAN PRESEN]
JAMES KIDD PRESENT
MARY MARLONE PRESENT
LOUISE PIERCE PRESENT
VAUGHY REID PRESENT
RICHARD HAIIN PRESENT

GERRY MONTGOMERY, INDIANA DEPARTMENT OF TRANSPORTATION,
APPEARED BEFORE TI 15 COUNCIL, GIVING AN UPDATE ON SEVERAL.
QUESTIONS THAT 114D BEEN ASKED BY COUNCILADY GOODMAN,

MR, MONTGOMERY STATED THAT THE SIGNS OF NO TURN FROM 7:00 M.~
1:00 Ab, ALONG STATE ROAD 38 (BROAD STREET) AT SEVFRAL.
INTERSECTIONS, WILL BE RECOMMENDED 10 BE REMOVED, HE SAID IF
THEY ARY TAKEN OUT. HE WOULD WANT TO CHECK TO SEE I¥ THERE HAD
BEEN ANY ACCIDENTS. HE SAID TO BE SURE BEFORE THEY TAKE THEM
OUT. IF THLY ARE REMOVED, AND YOU WANT THEM BACK IN AKD WE.
CAN'T JUSTIFY PUTTING THEM BACK, WE CANT DO I,

SECONI), THE NO JURN ON RED SIGNS, I SAID IF WAS FOR SAFETY THAT
‘THOSE SIGNS ARE THERL. THE ONLY SIGHT DISTANCE THAT I§ IMPAIRED
IS AT MAIN AND BROAD. HE SAID HE COULD RECOMMENDED TAKING ALL
OTHERS DOWN EXCEFT FOR THE ONE AT MAIN AND BROAD,

MR MONTGOMERY SAID WHEN THE DECISION I$ MADE, THEY CAX BE
REMOVED VERY QUICKLY.

MAYOR SMALL, ASKED ABOUT PUTIING STREET NAME SIGNS WHERH THE
NO TURN SIGNS ARE REMOVED.
MR. MONTGOMERY SAID THEY COULD BE PUT UP W}IRE THERF, ARE

TRAFFIC SIGNALS,

ALL STANDARD SIZED SIGNS ARE CHANGED EVERY 10 YEARS PR MR.
MONTGOMERY. ALL ACTIONS MUST BE BY WRITTEN OFFICIAL ACTION.

RESOLUTION: RESOLUTION AUTHORIZING THE TRANSFER OF FUNDS WAS
READ IN FULL BY SANDY YORK.

MAYOR SMALL SAID T1{7 REASON FOR THIS TRANSFER IS TO PAY BACK
‘THE FIRST MILLION BORROWED, 0 CUT DOWN ON THE INTERKST THE
CITY 1S PAYING OUT.

PRESIDENT YORK MOVED 10 PASS THIS RESOLUTION
COUNCILADY GOODMAN: SECOND.




[image: image2.png]ORDINANCE #3537-AN ORDINANCE APPROVING FEE SCHEDULE FOR THE
AQUATIC CENTER AT BAKER PARK WAS READ IN FLLL ON FIRST READING
BY SANDY YORK,

FRESIDENT YORK MOVED TO PASS THIS ORDINANCE.
COUNCILMAN HAKN: SECOND

DISCUSSION: COUNCILMAN HAHN SAID THE, COUNCIL HAD RECEIVED
SEVERAL LETTERS FROM SCHOOL CHILDREN THAT ALL STATED THAT THE
FEES WERE GOOD.

COUNCILADY GOODMAN ASKED WHY THE FEES WERE CUT BACK?
PRESIDENT YORK SAID THAT SHE AND OTHER COUNCIL MEMBERS
THOUGHT THE FEES WERE T0O HIGH MAINLY DU TO THE ECONOMY [N
N¥W CASTLE.

COUNCILMAN KIDD APPROVED OF THE 10 PLLNCH FOR $20.00,

COUNCILMAN HAHN MADE COMMENT ABOUT THE SAVINGS ON THE
PUNCH CARDS AND HE APPROVED THIS,

COUNCILADY GOODMAN ASKED WHEN THE CITY WILL LOOK AT Tl FEES
AND SALARIFS FOR THE POOL EMPLOYELS,

PRESIDENT YORK SAID THEY WOLLD BE LOOKED AT WHEN THE NEW
BUDGHT FOR THE CITY IS DONE, PROBABLY HLFORE AUGUST OF THIS
YEAR.

COUNCILMAN REID ASKED THA' ALL TICKETS BE THE SAME COLOR S0

‘THATNO ONE IS EMBARRASSED DUE T0 QUALIFICATION FOR REDUCED
FEES.

MRS, CHRIST! BROCK, PARK BOARD, ASSURED COUNCILMAN REID THAT
‘THIS WOULD BE TAKEN CARE OF

ROLL CALL VOTE: SEVEN VOTESAYE  PASSED AND ORDERED

ORDINANCE #3538-AN ORDINANCE PROHIBITING SKATEBOARDING AND
OTHER EXTREME SPORTS EQUIPMENT ON STREETS AND SIDEWALKS
WASREAD IN FULL ON FIRST READING BY SANDY YORK.

MAYOR SMALL SAID THAT AN ORDINANCE WAS PASSED BY THE COUNTY
INREGARDS OF SKATEBOARDERS ON COLNTY PROPERTY. HE SAID THE
ORDINANCE TONIGHT DOES NOT RESEMBLE THE ORIGINAL ATTEMET.

‘THE REASON FOR THE ORDINANCE IS THE DOWNTOWN AREA IS TO SMALL
AND CONGESTED FOR SKATEBOARDS TO COMPETE WITH THE IEAVY
TRAFIC SAFELY.

MAYOR SMALL READ A PREPARED STATEMENT TO THE AUDIENCE, THE
STATEMENT IS ATTACHED,

JOHN CARNES PRESENTED A DIAGRAM WHICH HE HAD BEEN WORKING ON
FOR A COUPLE OF YEARS, A PLAT OF MURPHY PARK, A CITY OWNED PARK
NEXT TO THE ARMORY. HF SAID THERT WOULD BE A FLAZA TN THIS
AREA. HF. SAID THERE [S ROOM FOR EXPANSION, AND CLOSE TO AN
ADULT ARMORY. HE SATD HE GOT THE PLANS FEOM A STATE PARK
DESIGN GROUP. HE SAID THE CONSTRUCTION WOULD BE CONCRELE,
‘THE GRAND EDGES WOULD HAVE AN INLAID STEEL EDGE AND THE TGP
WOULD ACCOMMODATE BIKES. STREL RE-ENFORCEMENT WILL BE USED,
HE ASKED THAT HE JLAVE THE HELP FROM THE CITY STREET
DEPARTMENT AND GEO LABOR. HE $AID HE COULD GET HELP FROM THY
SCHOOL FOR THE WHLDING NERDED,

ATTORNEY COPENHAVER SAID LIABILITY INSURANCH WILL BE A MUST
PER STATE STATUTE




[image: image3.png]MR. CARNES SAID THAT IF RULES ARE NOT FOLLOWED, CLOSE THE PARK,
ALL SKATERS AND BIKERS MUST WEAR HELMETS,

HE $AID THERE ARF SOME FUNDS AVAILABLE NOW AND MORE FUNDS.
‘WILL BE RAISED,

ATTORNEY COPENHAVER STATED THAT THE FUNDS WOULD BE PUIT [N &
FUND CALLED THE NEW CASYLE EXTREME PARK NON-REVER'/ING FLD.

PRESIDENT YORK MADE THE MOTION TO POSTPONE UNTIL AN OPEN
MEETING CAN BE HELD. SHE REFERRED 0 THE THIRD PARAGRAPH IN THI
ORDINANCE PERTAINING 10 THE HEALTH, SAFETY AND WELFARE OF T(IE
CITIZENS OF NEW CASTLE. SHE SAID THE COUNCIL WANTS TO HEAR
FROM THE SKATE BOARDERS AND BIKE RIDERS.

COUNCILMAN HAHN: SECOND

ROLL CALL VOTE: SEVEN VOTES AYE POSTPONED,

CITIZENS APPEARING BEFORE THE COUNCI,:
FICKING UP LIMBS FROM THE; ICE STORM WAS DISCUSSED.

EDDIE HAGER ASKED ABOUT THE PARKING ON AUDUBON AVENUE, &
PROBLEM BROUGHT TO THE COUNCIL BEFORE,

DIRECTOR ENGLAND SAID YES, THE PROBLEM HAS BEEN ADDRESSED,
HE SAID, THEY WERE THINKING ABOUT WIDENING THE STREET
AGAIN, MR, HAGER ASKED ABOUT THE TRAINS THIAT ARE SITTING ON
TRACKS ALL OVER THE CITY. HOW LONG WILL THEY BE IN OUR CITY?

MAYOR SMALL SAID THERE WAS A SERIOUS PROBLEM IN THE MID-WEST
WITH AUTOMOBILE TRANSPORT CARS IN PARTICULAR. THERE IS ALEGAL
DISPUTE BETWEEN THE CONNERSVILLE-NEW CASTLE RAILROAD AND THE
WHITE WATER VALLEY RAILROAD, SOMGTHING TIIEY HAVF; NOT BEEN
ABLE'T0 SOLVE. THE PROBLEM WL, BE MEDIATED AND IN RETURN, THE
CONNERSVILLE-NEW CASTLE RAILROAD WILL REMOVE THE CARS FROM
THE FRONT OF HOUSES. THAT IS A PROBLEM SINCE THE ENGINES ARE.
DOWN IN CONNFRSYILLE AND A LOT OF TRAINS ARE ON DUBLIN PIKE
AND A LOT OF CARS IN BETWEEN, IF THE CONNERSVILLE-NEW CASTLY
RAILROAD IS SERIOUS ABOUT GETTING ACCESS DOWN T0
CONNERSVILLE, THE CARS WILL BE REMOVED,

‘THE GRAYFITI ON THE SIDES OF THE TRAIN CARS WAS DISCUSSED,

MR. JIAGAR ASKED THAT A LETTER BE SENT PLEADING WITH THE
RAILROAD 70 RECTIFY THIS PROBLEM.

COUNCILMAN HAHN SAID THE CITY HAS DONE ALL THEY CAN DO. T{E
RAILROAD HAS SAID THAT THOSE CARS CAN STAY THERE, SOMY CARS
ARE SALVAGRABLE NOW. UNTIL THAT PERSON PAYS FOR THEM TOBE
SCRAPPED OUT, WE HAVE NO CONTROL OVER THAT. THEY ARE GOING TO
MOV THEM AT THEIR LEISURE, THEY HAVE THE CONTROL.

MR. HAGER STATED THAT COUNCILMAN KIDD WAS A CO-CHAIRMAN FOR
‘THE POVERTY TASK FORCE. HE SAID T1iAT THEIR FIRST ACTIVITY WILL
BE THE CITYWIDE CLEANUP. HE $AID THERE ARE 75 YOUTIIS FROM
'YOUNG LIFE THAT IS INTERESTED IN THE $PRING CLEANUF, SO THEY
JOINED THE ADULTS FOR A CLEANUP,

‘THE CLEANUP WILL BE APRIL 26", FROM 8:00 A,M. TO NOON. THE AREA
TARGETED IS FROM A AVE. TO I AVE, FROM 15 TO 14'¥, NORTH
THORNBURG, AND AROUND WILBUR WRIGHT SCTIOOL.

ANOTHER ARKA GOES FROM 11™ TO STATE RD. 3, BROAD TO SPRING,




[image: image4.png]JIM MURPHY APPEARED BEFORE THE COUNCIL STATING HE WOULD LIKE
TO SEE ANOTHER RECYCLING PLACE BE PUT IN THE CITY. /G ASKED FOR
‘THE HELP OF TWE CITY ON THIS,

COUNCILMAN KIDD SAID HE WOULD CHECK AND IF THE C1TY CAN
PROVIDE A PLACE, SOMETHING WILL BE WORKED OUT.

MR. MALONE ASKED ABOUT THE SPUR LINE AND AFTER THE RAILROAD
CARS ARE MOVED, THE LINE HAS BEEN VACATED FROM RILEY ROAD ON
SOUTH. COULD THE CITY VACATE THE; DEAD END ROUTE FROM 147 ST.
TORILEY ROAD BECAUSE THE ONLY REASON 11IAT PART OF THE LINE
WILL BC USED I (0 STORE CARS,

MAYOR SMATL SAID L11T THE LINE 1145 TO BE NO TRAPFIC ON IT FOR
TWO YEARS, THE RAILROAD HAS TO APPLY FOR ABANDONMENT,
NOW, WE HAVE TO WAIT ANOTHER TWO YEARS, IF THEY WANT TO.

ATTORNEY COPENMAVER STATED THAT THE RAILROAD AT ONE TIME
‘WAS THE STRONGEST THING IN AMERICA, HE SAID HE DIDN'T THINK THE
STATE OF INDIANA COULD DD ANYTHING ABOUTIT,

MR, MALONE SAID IF THE CI1Y DECIDED TO MAKE THE NEIGHBORHOOD
BETWEEN 187 AND 14'¥, FROM I AVE, TO A AVE,, AN ENTERPRISE ZONE,
AND YOU ENVISION THE AREA ALONG 16™ ST., WHICH LOOKS LIKE AND
ALLEY MORE TIAN A STREET, AND HAS 4 RAILROAD THERE AND THAT
WAS GOING TO BE THE MAIN PART OF YOUR ENTERPRISE, YOL COULD
NOT USE THAT TO GET THE RAILROAD LAKD,

ATTORNEY COPENHAVER SAID IF THE RAILROAD ABANDONFD IT, WE
WOULD HAVE TO BUY T, TO ACQUIRE IT.

NORMA DISHMAN ASKED IF A STREET SIGN COLLD BE PLACED ATN, 16™
AND WASHINGTON STREET ON THE SIGNAL LIGHT. WASHINGTON STREET
IS VERY IMPORTANT BECAUSE OF THE HOSPITAL. THERE IS NOTHING
‘THERE 10 GIVE DIRECTIONS. IT I STATE ROAD 103 NORTH.

GIVENTO THE TRAFFIC COMMITTEE.

NORMA DISHMAN READ A PREPARED STATEMENT ABOUT THE FEES AT
THE CEMETERY. SHE HOPED THE COUNCIL WOULD HAYE AN ORDINANCE.
‘TO HELP THE CEMETERY BECOME MORE EFFICIENT,

DIRECTOR ENGLAND SAID THAT HE WAS WORKING WITH CEMETERY
SUPERINTENDENT HACKER TO FORMULATE FEES.

MRS, DISHMAN SAID THAT THERE WERE MANY WAYS TO MAKE THE
DEPARTMENTS MORE EFFICIENT.

SUSIE THOMPSON TALKED ABOUT THE LOWERING OF THE FAMILY FEES
AT THE AQUATIC CENTER. SHE SAID) SHE AGREED WITHIT,

IF YOU CANNOT AFFORD THE FULL AMOUNT OF A FAMILY PASS, THERE
ARE THE PUNCH CARDS FOR $20.00. A FAMILY OF THREE COULD USE THAT
‘CARD THREE TIMES BEFORE ANOTHER WOULD BE BOUGHT.

MR, HAGER DISCUSSED HOW MANY KIDS MIGHT BE TURNED AWAY
'BECAUSE THE POOL WILL ONLY HOLD SO MANY.

MRS, BROCK SAID IT WILL BE ON A FIRST COME, FIRST SERVED BASIS.

TIIERE WAS A SUGGESTION OF HAVING ONE DAY FREE ON A WEEKLY
BASIS FOR THE K18 BECAUSE THEY 11AVE WORKED SO (JARD TO RAISE.
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FLAGS ARE GOING TO BE MADE TO BE PUT UP AROUND THE POOL.

MR, HAGER SAID HE HAD A CONCERN ABOUT THE SKATEBOARDING
ORDINANCE. HE SAID THE DESTROYING OF SIDEWALKS AND STREETS

I8 ALREADY ON AN ORDINANCE SO HE DIDN'T KNOW WHY THERE HADTO
BE ANOTHER ORDINANCE. WHO IS GOING TO ENFORCE IT? CITY POLICE
GOING TO RUN AROUND AND ARREST DR. STUESSY FOR RIDING HER BIKF
ON CITY STREETS? HE THOUGHT THE COUNCIL SHOULD BACK OFF.
INCLUDING ALL THE CITY STREETS AND SIDEWALKS.

PRESIDENT YORK MOVED FOR ADIOURNMENT.
COUNCILMAN 1HAHN: SECOND,




Mayor Smalls Statement

Just like when a bill is submitted in the Federal or State legislatures, city ordinances sometime do not resemble the original intent of the ordinance or bill – in this case tonight, the original request from my office to establish an ordinance prohibiting the use of skateboards in the downtown historic area. Period.  The ordinance no longer resembles the original intent.

The reason for wanting the ordinance is that the downtown area is too small and congested for our youth on skateboards to safely compete with the heavy traffic and pedestrians.  It was also to compliment the ordinance recently passed by the county to prohibit skateboarding on county property.

We must find safe areas for our youth to exercise and recreate.  We provided a skateboard park at Osborne Park several years ago, but it has proven to be less successful than anticipated.

We recently passed an ordinance setting up a fund to build a better skateboard park, one that will have the input of our youth in its design.  However, we need a fund-raising effort to achieve that goal.  We need someone to head it up.

We also need to hold a public meeting in the next week or so, so that both sides can publicly air their recommendations and concerns and then set about finding a safe, permanent spot for our youth to safely practice and show off their skateboarding.

In the interim, the Board of Works is considering moving and augmenting the ramps from Osborne Park to a more central, temporary location until we can build a permanent and safe skateboard park.

Tonight’s meeting is the first reading of the ordinance and all discussion will be limited to the council members.  In the event that it is tabled for modification, it will be reviewed by the appropriate council committee and resubmitted, most likely on May 5th at the next council meeting, again as the first reading.
The ordinance would then be submitted for the second reading on May 19th.  By established procedure, it is only at the second reading that public input will be requested.  We would, however, expect to have an unofficial public meeting off-site as soon as possible, to hear from all of you in a less confined and oppressive environment.

And to the skateboarding youth of our city:  We are going to be working very closely with you and for you to address your concerns and recreational needs.  We will, with your cooperation, end up with a safe and impressive skateboard park that we will all be proud of.  How you act with the public in the meanwhile, starting from tonight, and how you treat the temporary park that we hope to establish in the interim, will to a large part determine how far the community will go to see that you get what you want.

Don’t goof it up!

I will now ask John Carnes, a gentleman who has the youth’s needs in mind, to speak for a few minutes to describe one of the options that we are considering.

